TOWN OF NEWBURGH
1496 Route 300, Newburgh, New York 12550

July 12, 2017

Dear Colden Park Resident:

The Town has begun the first phase of rehabilitating the Colden Park water system. This phase
includes the installation of a new larger diameter water main in Arbor Drive. The new eight (8) inch
diameter water main provides at least seventy-five (75) percent more capacity than the six (6) inch
water main it replaces.

As part of this work, it is necessary to connect the new work to the existing mains at three
locations. To accomplish this work, the Contractor must temporarily shut down water service to Colden
Park. The resulting interruption of service will last approximately 4 hours for each connection. Shut
downs will be scheduled for separate days to minimize loss of service over any one 24 hour period.

As we complete this work, additional valves are being installed to better manage and control
future water main shut downs to minimize the number of customers affected. We will continue to

make this a priority in all future phases of the work in Colden Park.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact the Water Department at (564-7813) or my

office.
Respectfully,
L) o tr——
Jlames W. Oshorne
Town Engineer
JwWo/id

TOWN ENGINEER e Tel: (845)564-7814 e Fax: (845)566-1432 @



